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OFFICIAL 

South Australian Regional Bridge Upgrades 
Night Works and Temporary Road Closure, Stock Road, Mylor 
The Department for Infrastructure and Transport (the Department) is upgrading a series of bridges and 
culverts across regional South Australia to extend the service life of the structures and improve safety 
for road users. 

What to expect 
To accommodate the remaining works required on Strathalbyn Road at the Leslie Creek culvert and Aldgate 
Creek bridge, a portion of the work is required to be undertaken at night, including the temporary closure of Stock 
Road, Mylor during the night works. 

Due to unforeseen circumstances the planned night works and temporary closure of Stock Road, Mylor 
are now scheduled to be undertaken on:  

• Monday, 10 July 2023 from 8pm until 6am Tuesday, 11 July 2023; and 
• Tuesday, 11 July 2023 from 8pm until 6am Wednesday, 12 July 2023 (weather permitting).  

If works are impacted by inclement weather, they will be undertaken the following nights (weather 
permitting).  

This temporary road closure is to accommodate final bridge upgrade works including the new road resurfacing 
required ahead of both sites opening to two lanes of traffic now expected in late July 2023 (weather permitting). 
During the temporary road closure, Stock Road will be closed in both directions between Strathalbyn Road 
and Aldgate Valley Road, with a traffic detour in place. Please see overleaf for details.   

Traffic controllers will be on site to direct traffic. Road users are asked to plan ahead, allow extra travel time, and 
take extra care when workers are on site. Observe speed limits, lane restrictions and traffic controllers when 
travelling through the area. 

Day works will continue Monday to Friday between 7am and 5pm and between 7am and 3pm on Saturdays and 
Sundays (weather permitting). Stock Road will be open during these hours with speed restrictions in place. 
Temporary traffic signals and speed restrictions will remain in place on Strathalbyn Road for the remainder of the 
project.  

Access to properties will be maintained throughout the works wherever possible, with advance notice provided if 
there is a need to temporarily restrict driveway access. Every effort will be made to minimise impacts to the 
community. 

Some noise disturbance can be expected at times while these works are completed, however the work will be 
managed to minimise disturbance to nearby residents and businesses, as much as practically possible. We 
appreciate your co-operation and patience while these important works are undertaken.  

Further Information 
For more information, or to register for future updates, please call us on 1300 794 880, email us at 
DIT.Engagement@sa.gov.au or visit www.dit.sa.gov.au/SARegionalBridges  

Kind regards, 
South Australian Regional Bridge Upgrades Project Engagement Team 

mailto:DIT.Engagement@sa.gov.au
http://www.dit.sa.gov.au/SARegionalBridges


Stock Road temporary road closure and detour 
From Monday 10 July 2023, for two nights, weather permitting. 
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